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    Newsletter    December 2014                                                                           
We are a chapter of the American Association of Woodturners (AAW)    

 

November’s Club Meeting 
  November’s Club meeting was held on November 6, 2014.  It was 
an excellent turn out for the meeting.  We also had three guests join 
us for the night, and I know at least one became a member.  Officer 
elections were held, and we are pleased that Rod Stabler joined the 
team of officers for 2015. He will replace our current treasurer Grant 
Wheeler.    See below for the new officer line-up.  The demo for the 
night was different techniques to finish your turning. This was 
definitely an informative evening.   
  

 Announcements 
  Library – There’s a lot of good material in the library for our 
members.  If you would like to donate something to the library, your 
donation would be appreciated.  Something new added, we are now 
offering members the opportunity to sign out tools from the club.  
Good chance to try a tool before going out to purchase one.  
 
  Shop Tours – Currently looking for members to open their shop for 
a tour.  This is a great way for members to see how other folks are 
set-up, and can lead to ideas for them to improve their process. If 
interested in opening your shop, contact Carroll Stottlemyer at 
estcar2014@gmail.com. 
 
  Hats and Shirts – Hats and shirts are still available.  The cost is $12.00 
for a hat, and $30.00 for a shirt.  Both are real nice items to have. 
 
   Committees – Every good club relies on its members to keep things 
running smoothly.  If everyone contributes, it tends not to over task 
other members.  We are asking members to volunteer as needed to 
support their club.  Please get with Carroll Stottlemyer to volunteer 
to be on a committee.   Remember, you don’t have to be an expert, 
you just need to be willing to help out.   
 
   Wood Sale - Members have the opportunity to purchase wood at 
the club meetings. This way, you can see the wood that you are going 
to purchase, and maybe get a better price than purchasing it 
elsewhere.  This is a club fundraiser, and a great way for some 
members to obtain wood. 
 

Club Officers 

President – Jim Stottlemyer 

1st Vice President – Bob Robinson 

2nd Vice President – Carroll 
Stottlemyer 

Secretary – Bill Caldwell 

Treasurer – Grant Wheeler 

Chairpersons 

Web Site Liaison – Ruth Niles 

Photographers – Ruth Niles, 
Carroll Stottlemyer 

Newsletter Editor – Bill Caldwell 

Library Manager – Joe Wertner, 
Ruth Niles 

Audio Visual – Don Rink, Joe 
Wertner  

 Raffle – Rod Stabler 

Win-One Turn-One – Rod Stabler 

Club Tours – Carroll Stottlemyer 

Christmas Toys – Lloyd Benedict 

 Auction – Lester Dice 
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  Christmas Toy Project – If you haven’t already given the toys you 
made to Lloyd Benedict, please bring them to the Christmas Party.  
Lloyd will collect them there      
 

Safety  

  Please remember that it isn’t how far back you stand, the key is to 
ensure you are out of the line of fire.  Example, an individual was 12 
feet away from someone cutting a board on a table saw.  The 
operator had a kick-back, and the board went flying across the room.  
The board lodged into the chest of the observer who was standing 
twelve feet away, but was in the line of fire.   
  Never forget the “What If” rule. 
    

Show and Tell 
  The challenge for November was to make an ornament.   
   To see these and other wonderful pieces of art; please click here 
to view them.   
 

Demo 
  The demo for the night was on finishing, presented by Joe Wertner, 
John Hough, Rod Stabler, and Grant Wheeler.   
  Joe started by applying a compound to a buffing wheel removing 
the excess.  Then he applied EEE to his project, and buffed it in.  Next 
he used a buffing wheel made of a different cloth for which he also 
applied compound.  Then he applied carnauba wax to his project, 
and buffed the wax, giving his project a nice finish. 
  Grant went next using a leather dye on his project.  After the dye 
dried, he applied a liming wax.  After the wax dried, he mounted his 
project on the lathe, and used a paper towel to burn in the wax. 
  John Hough used shellac for his finish.  See attachment “Finishing 
with Shellac” for more details.  After applying the shellac, he used a 
paste wax for the top coat. 
  Rod Stabler displayed some of the finishes he uses.  Some examples 
are preserve oil (made from exotic nuts), super gloss (great for pins), 
salad bowl finish, EEE ultra (Dr Kurk’s works just as well, and a little 
cheaper in price), and a walnut oil microcrystal paste wax.  He also 
had a tip for end grain problems, and that was to apply lacquer 
thinned down, let dry, then turn again. 
  Great job done by all in enhancing our knowledge in finishing our 
projects.  “Big Thanks” to all. 

 
 

 
 

Please don’t forget to check-out the 
club’s web site. 

http://www.cumberlandvalleywoodtu
rners.com/ 

  The club’s website has a lot of good 
information for your viewing 
pleasure.  Please take time to check 
it out.  If you have something you 
would like to post on the site, send 
your request to Ruth Niles.  
ruthniles@gmail.com 
  If you would like to post an ad on 
the website, contact Grant Wheeler 
(304-947-7511). Cost is $5.00 in 
classified tab, and $10.00 to get on 
the Home Page.  Wood or shop 
related items only. 
 
 The library is for your use, please 
take advantage of it.  If you’re not 
sure what we have to offer, you can 
check our website, or talk to Joe 
Wertner.  If you have some videos, 
or other material that you would 
like to loan or donate to the library, 
that would be appreciated as well.       
  The newsletter is here for you.  If 
you would like to post something 
to share with others, please send 
your information to: 
bmconthego@comcast.net            
  

http://www.cumberlandvalleywoodturners.com/2014.Show.n.Tell.htm
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Grizzly Tool Trip 
  On the 13th of November we had eight folks and two vehicles take a trip to the Grizzly store in Muncy PA.  
The store has a lot of industrial items on display, and thousands of items in the warehouse.  If you have 
never been before, it’s worth the trip to just look at the equipment. They have a good selection of turning 
tools and a lot of odds and ends in the store as well.   
  Jim Stottlemyer and Bob Robinson were filling up shopping carts. I guess they were stocking up for the 
winter.  Rumor has it, that Jim was going to buy a 1400 dollar piece of equipment, however they didn’t 
have the item he was looking for, so he spent it on his wish list.  (I hope Nancy doesn’t read this!) 
  It was a long way to travel, however the time went by pretty quickly.   I believe everyone enjoyed the 
trip, and came home with a few additional items for their shop.     
 

Club Officer Election 

  During November’s club meeting, these were the officers elected for 2015. 
 
President: Bob Robinson 
1st Vice President: Jim Stottlemyer 
2nd Vice President: Carroll Stottlemyer 
Secretary: Bill Caldwell 
Treasurer: Rod Stabler 
 

Club membership Dues 
  It’s that time of the year.  Club dues are due now for 2015.  The fee for a single membership is $40.00, 
and a family membership will be $50.00.   Please see Grant Wheeler or Ron Stabler to pay your dues for 
2015. 

 

Christmas Party 
  The Christmas Party will soon be here.  Please let Larry and Nancy Miller know if you plan to attend.  This 
has been a wonderful event in the past, and I’m sure this year will be no different.  The party will be on 
December 4, 2014.  Please arrive between 6:00 and 6:30 p.m.  Their address is 1391 Cove Drive, 
Chambersburg, PA 17202-9200. 
 Larry and Nancy can be contacted at: 
 Phone: 1-717-264-6474 
 Email: landnmiller@comcast.net 
  Larry and Nancy will provide the main dish, and this year we are doing a potluck with the sides, and 
dessert.  What this means, you cook-up a side dish or a dessert, and bring it along. 
  Don’t forget to bring toys for Lloyd Benedict (if you haven’t done so already) so he can take them to the 
school that will distribute them to the needy children.   
  The Christmas challenge to be judged this year will be an ornament.  The winner will receive a $50.00 
gift card.  Please remember that the ornament you bring will be used as a door prize after the judging.     
   Please don’t forget to let Larry and Nancy know as soon as you can if you plan to attend, so they know 
how many to plan for.   
   Expect an enjoyable evening, and a lot of good food. 
               

 

mailto:landnmiller@comcast.net
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Officer’s Meeting 

  The next officer’s meeting will be December 22, 2014 at 1200.  The location will be at Brother’s Pizza in 
Greencastle PA.  All members are welcome, and encouraged to attend. 
 

Date Change for January 2015. 

  Due to the first Thursday falling on the 1st, (News Years Day) our meeting date for January will be on the 
8th. 
 

Hardwood Sources 

  Attached is a list of hardwood sources in the mid-Atlantic region,   
   
 
 

Next Meeting 

 December 4, 2014. 

 Challenge is to turn an ornament.  (Note: Your ornament will be judged)   

 Remember, the ornament that you bring will be given out as a door prize.  

 Christmas Party, bring a dish to share for the potluck. 

 Feel free to pay your membership dues at the party. 
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